
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Expression of Condolence for 
Karen O'Brien by Toronto City Council 

 
 
Moved by: Councillor Brad Bradford 
 
Seconded by: 

 
Councillor James Pasternak 

 
The Mayor and Members of Toronto City Council are deeply saddened to learn of the 
passing of Karen O'Brien on July 7, 2022. 
 
A long time resident of Beaches-East York and owner of Courage Foods over on 
Kingston Road, Karen is remembered as a staple of the community and will be missed 
greatly by neighbours. As a small business owner Karen played an active role within the 
community and brought positivity to all those who visited her shop. Her kind smile and 
warm heart will be greatly missed.  
 
The City Clerk is requested to convey, on behalf of the Members of Toronto City 
Council, our sincere sympathy to Karen’s family. 
 

   July 19, 2022 


